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DATES NEXT WEEK 

• Wednesday 16th October 2024 

- Year 6 Tea Party - 2pm to 3pm. Please bring in cakes at drop off. 



- Epsom and Ewell Primary Schools’ District Cross Country - Selected children - 

3.30pm - 4.45pm. 

• Thursday 17th October 2024 

- Year 5 Tea Party - 2pm to 3pm. Please bring in cakes at drop off. 

- Tickets go on sale for PTA Fireworks Night at 8pm - Every year this is sold out. 

• Friday 18th October 2024 - Deadline for Pumpkin competition 

Click here1 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar 

Click Here2 for Upcoming Events 

HEAD'S UPDATE 

Thank You to Claudia Macdonald 
A huge thank you to Claudia Macdonald - former pupil of Wallace Fields Junior School, who now 

plays rugby for Exeter Chiefs and England. She did a talk to the children about little ways we can 

improve sustainability and help the planet. Then she took a rugby skills session with 6H - this was lots 

of fun and the children had a lovely time. Claudia was once again mobbed by children trying to get 

an autograph and she signed as many as possible in the short time she had. We wish her campaign 

all the best and if you want more information - follow this link. 

https://claudmacdonald.wixsite.com/1-percent/blog 

 

 

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 



 

 

 

 



THIS WEEK 

PTA Bingo Tonight - Tickets Available on the Door 

 

Harvest at Wallace Fields Junior School 
On Wednesday, 9th October 2024, we gathered together to commemorate the harvest season with a 

special assembly. The house captains took centre stage to educate and inform us about the 

significance of Harvest and its importance in many cultures around the world. They shared stories 

and traditions associated with this time of year, highlighting the themes of gratitude, abundance, and 

community sharing.  

The assembly provided a valuable opportunity for students to reflect on the blessings in their lives, 

as well as to consider ways in which they can give back to those in need. Through this experience, 

pupils gained a deeper understanding of the interconnectedness of all living beings and the 

importance of coming together to celebrate and support one another during times of plenty and 

times of scarcity.  

We sang two lovely songs, perhaps you could ask children at home if they remember the songs and 

can sing a bit to you. This year instead of collecting donations in to school, we request that any 

donations, should you wish to make any, be made directly with local food banks. We are sharing the 

information we received from Epsom and Ewell Food Bank with you so may be able to help those 

nearest to us with essentials. Thank you so much for all your thoughtful help and support each 

year.   Mrs Kidwai, Faith & Philosophy Lead. 



 

 

 



Stars of the Week 

 

1 - This week's Stars of the Week. Only one per class are nominated in our Celebration Assembly every Friday. They get a 
certificate and five house points for showing one or more of the school BELIEVE values  -Brilliance, Enthusiasm, Learning, 

Inspiration, Equality, Vision and Every pupil matters.  

Tag Rugby Team at the Auriol Rugby Tournament 

 

2 - The team get ready for some first class rugby! 

BREAKING NEWS - Wallace Fields Junior School won the tag rugby tournament at Auriol today, Friday 

11th October 2024. Hopefully inspired by Claudia Macdonald's visit last week. They all played really 

well and were keen to point out fellow players as being particularly good. At the end of the day the 

super teamwork and accurate skills with the ball led Wallace Fields Juniors to victory!  We are so 

very proud! 



 

3 - Proud winners of the inter schools tag rugby competition. Well done Wallace Fields Junior School.  

NEXT WEEK and COMING UP 

 

Tickets for Fireworks Night - Go on Sale Thursday 17th October 2024 8pm 
Wallace Fields Junior School and Wallace Fields Infant School PTA have been holding a Fireworks 

Night for many many years. This year it is to be held on Sunday 10th November 2024 from 4.30pm.  

This year, access will be through the Junior School playground.  Adult tickets will be £10 and Children 

from 4-16 years £6. Hot dogs, pizza, bar, sweet treats and glow stall will be available. 

Tickets for the hugely popular PTA Fireworks Night go on sale at Thursday 17th October 2024 at 

8pm.  Every year this event is a sell-out so please set your alarms. 

There are tickets already available now for volunteers so please sign up to help by clicking here3 and 

you will received a priority booking link via email.  

 
3https://www.pta-events.co.uk/wfispta/ 



 

Keep the Date - Parent Teacher Consultation Meetings 
We are holding parent consultation appointments face to face on Monday 11th November 2024 

3.45pm – 6.15pm and virtual meetings via video link on Tuesday 12th November 2024 3.45pm – 

6.30pm. Please pencil in the dates in your diary and we will circulate the booking link before we 

break up for half term. parents can choose to have either face to face or virtual meetings. Those 

parents with SEN children have a separate meeting to look over the SEN plan and do not need to 

book a teacher parent meeting. 

Change to School Meals 
As we approach the end of this half term, you have the option to change your child's meal 

preference for next half term (Autumn Term 2) 

Please only complete this form by Monday 21st October 2024 if you wish to make a change.   

If your child requires a special diet, please can you also complete and return a Special Dietary 

Requirement Form  by Monday 21st October 2024. This form can also be found directly on our 

website under Parents/Meals 

Please can you settle your child's account and any outstanding balances if applicable. 

Please note that the cost of a School Meal for 2024/2025 is £2.80 per day. 

Change of School Meal Form4 

Special Diet Request Form5 

 
4https://forms.gle/3tuw6iAgKRwUHF1B9 



 Cross Country 
Cross Country winners were awarded certificates for girls' and boys' categories in upper and lower 

school. Certificates for first, second and third place. 

Good luck to all those selected to take part in the Epsom and Ewell Primary Schools’ District Cross 

Country on Wednesday 16th October 2024 at Sutton Grammar Sports Ground. Northey Road, Walch 

Memorial Ground) 3.30pm - 4.45pm.  

The following children were selected: 

• Girls: Naomi W, Peggy K, Heidi L, Maia S, Isla H, Marta, Alexandra S, and Ivy M. 

• Boys: Freddie W, Lucas, James K, Zach, Ollie J, Daniel W, Ben S and Thomas V. 

More information and a Google form have been emailed to parents/carers. 

 

Times Table Rock Stars Inspired Writing 
Pobble365 are working alongside Times Table Rock Stars (TTRs) to inspire young writers and 

mathematicians! Pobble365 release a new image or photo every day of the year to inspire writers. 

They provide story starters, word banks and examples to help children be creative with their writing - 

being exposed to a wide range of genres and images to write about. The image for the TTRs inspired 

story is below with an example story starter. The children do not need to use this story starter if they 

do not want to, although they can and continue on from it. If any children want to enter this TTRs 

writing competition, please share your short story/paragraph on Google Classroom and we can 

celebrate these in an upcoming assembly. Please share any stories or paragraphs by 25th October 

2024 so we can celebrate after the half term. We can also upload some to the Pobble website to 

share worldwide! Miss Sarjeant and Miss Day 

 

 
5https://files.schudio.com/wallace-fields-junior-
school/files/documents/SPECIAL_DIET_REQUEST_FORM_V4_May_2023.pdf 



 

Story starter: Beneath an amber evening sky, Jerry trudged along a path on the outskirts of town. It 

had been a long day at school and they were eager to get home. Suddenly, the rumble of cars in the 

distance was interrupted by an electrifying guitar solo piercing the air... it was coming from what 

Jerry thought was an abandoned warehouse. Overcome with curiosity, they peeked through a 

window and discovered the legendary Times Tables Rock Stars band performing a secret gig. 

Mesmerised, Jerry stayed hidden, watching the show through the window... until the lead singer, Baz, 

stopped the music and began waving... directly at Jerry. Baz was inviting Jerry into the secret gig... 

Continue the story.  

Cauliflower Christmas Cards 
Cauliflower Christmas Card artwork will be done in class and sent home with the order forms before 

half term.  Children are welcome to do their own designs at home if they wish. Please order and pay 

online for the Christmas cards or other merchandise you would like.  It is a great way to raise money 

for the school.  

Please send artwork and order forms back into school by Tuesday 5th November 2024 and the PTA 

will send off the artwork for the items to be created. The Christmas cards and merchandise will be 

delivered to school by early December.  

 

Pumpkin Competition 
The pumpkin making competition for this year is underway!  

Design a pumpkin of any shape or size. If you need any resources, please ask Mrs Curran. Have a look 

at these designs for inspiration: 

Hand-in date: 18th October 2024 to Mrs Curran. Winners will be announced on the 21st October 

2024.  

There will be three prizes per year group. 1st prize is a £5 Amazon voucher, 2nd and 3rd prizes will 

be a delicious chocolatey treat! Prizes are kindly donated by the PTA.  

We can't wait to see your amazing designs! 

Kind regards, Mrs Caroline Curran (Art / D & T lead) 



 

 

Year Group Tea Parties 
It was lovely to see so many parents in school this week from Year 3 & 4 for their tea parties.  We 

hope you enjoyed hearing them sing, being served teas and coffees with delicious cake and catching 

up with the other parents.  Next week it is the turn of Year 5 & 6 .  The Tea Party dates are as 

follows:- 

• Year 5 - Thursday 17th October 2024  at 2.00pm 

• Year 6 - Wednesday 16th October 2024 at 2.00pm  

For the Tea Party, the children need to bring in donations of cakes and will have their books available 

to show you. The children will serve you tea and cake, and there will be another opportunity to meet 

the teachers and to chat with other parents. The children will sing a song they have been learning in 

music and a brief talk from the head and deputy before the song. A lovely relaxed afternoon.  

Open Day for Prospective Parents 
Would you like to visit our vibrant school, meet the Headteacher and get a personal tour with some 

of our pupils? We are holding two open mornings for prospective parents/carers this term. This is the 

perfect opportunity to tour around our amazing school with our prefects, see the classes in action, 

view the school at first hand and ask questions. There will be a brief presentation on arrival at 



10.15am and then a questions and answers session with the Headteacher at the end of your 

personalised tour.  

The tour is aimed at prospective parents planning to join us next year in Year 3 and this is an 

opportunity to see the school in action. The children will get a chance to meet their new teacher and 

see the school in the summer term if successful in gaining a place. If you have younger, pre-school 

children we appreciate that you may have to bring them on this tour however, please note that there 

are no crèche facilities. 

The dates are: 

• Tuesday 5th November 2024 - 10.15am - 11.30am 

• Wednesday 6th November 2024 - 10.15am - 11.30am 

Places are limited to 60 per day so please book early to avoid disappointment. 

If you are interested in booking the tour, please click on the following link and complete the form if 

you would like to attend. 

CLICK HERE TO REGISTER6 

We look forward to seeing you. 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS 

School Stationery Shop 
The stationery shop is run by Year 6 and is open every Tuesday and Thursday playtime from the 

window of 4C.  If you would like your child to purchase any stationery items, please supply them with 

cash on the day. 

 
6https://forms.gle/SrK5weWgH53p9sCu7 



 

Please Always Bring A Coat 
Please ensure your child brings in a named coat as we encourage children to go out at playtime and 

lunchtime to get some fresh air unless it is absolutely pouring down.  It is now autumn term and the 

weather is always unpredictable so a coat is always needed. 

500 Words Competition - Now Open! 
Every year, the BBC run a 500 word story competition. It is an opportunity for children to write a 

story with no more than 500 words. There are two age categories: 5-7 and 8-11 year olds. If your 

child wants to enter, all they need to do is write a story in 500 words or less!  

All children are encouraged to enter; spelling punctuation and grammar are not marked. It is all 

about the creativity! If your child would like to enter, details can be found on the BBC 

website. https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words 

Competition closes at 9pm on Friday 8 November 2024. 

Entries are to be submitted via the BBC website but please do bring in your story to school to share 

with your class teacher too. We would love to read them!  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words  

Good luck! Miss Day, English Writing and Phonics Lead  



 

YEAR 5 

 



YEAR 6 

 

Macbeth Young Shakespeare Company 
We are looking forward to a visit from the Young Shakespeare Company on 4th November 2024 to 

present a storytelling workshop.  A letter was sent out earlier in the week with full details and a 

request for a voluntary donation of £12 to cover the workshop. 

Glyn School Open Mornings 
Glyn School are holding Open Mornings next week and have asked us to share the following 

information with you. 

There is no need to book or notify in advance of attendance.  Families are simply invited to join in the 

morning and take a tour around our school, hosted by some younger students and take the 

opportunity to ask these students about Glyn School. 

The only school gate open for these events will be the Main School Gate in The Kingsway, KT17 

1NB.  This entrance is in a residential area, so we ask visitors to Glyn School to kindly show 

consideration to our neighbours and avoid parking across residents’ driveways on The Kingsway and 

surrounding roads, if parking locally. 

Alternatively, families can park in the Sainsbury’s Kiln Lane car park and take a 5 minute walk round 

to our main gate in The Kingsway.  For this option, there is a footpath to the far right of the main 

Sainsburys' store and this will take you past one of the Glyn School gates (which will be locked at this 

time of day) and down to The Kingsway, at which point you leave the footpath to the right and come 

along The Kingsway to our main school gate.  It is worth noting that Sainsbury’s operate parking 

regulations and penalties are imposed if stays exceed the time limit.  We ask that you always check 

the current restrictions when parking.    



 

Apply for Secondary School Place Before October Half Term 
From 1st September 2024 you can apply for a secondary school place.  Surrey County Council 

suggest you submit your application by 25th October 2024 as this is the Friday before the half term 

holiday. Closing date for applications is 31st October 2024. Please also find attached below a Surrey 

County Council leaflet with important dates for applying. 

 

 



PTA 

 

 



 

 



CLUBS 

Piano Lesson Slots Available 
There are a couple of free slots for private piano lessons with Mrs Cratchley.  The times available are 

Friday lunch times and also 4pm on Fridays.  The lessons are not within the school lesson time so 

curriculum time is not lost. If you are interested please contact Mrs Cratchley directly, here details 

are below. 

 



Sign Up for Excellent Wraparound Care - JAG! 

 

 



 

 



REMINDERS and MORE INFORMATION 

Surrey County Council Reminder Regarding Absences 
Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority for 5 or 

more days (which do not have to be consecutive), then the following will apply: 

1. If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children in a rolling 3 year period 

since 19 August 2024, then the penalty notice will be charged at the rate of £160.00, per 

parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. This will be reduced to £80.00 if paid within 21 days of 

receipt of the notice. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County Council 

considering legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court. 

2. If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 19 August 2024, the 

rolling 3 year period will be activated from the date of the first penalty notice and the second penalty 

notice will be charged at the flat rate of £160.00, per parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. 

There will be no reduction for payment within 21 days. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in 

Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court. 

3. If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this child/children in the rolling 3 year period 

since the first penalty notice was issued, then you will NOT receive a third penalty notice – Surrey 

County Council will have no option but to consider a prosecution, per parent/carer per child, in the 

Magistrates Court under s 444 Education Act 1996. 

Surrey County Council is not responsible for authorising pupil absence and therefore cannot 

withdraw any Penalty Notice requests without the written permission of the Headteacher. 

Parents Handover to Staff at Morning Clubs and Wraparound Care 
Parents/carers must handover to staff at morning clubs such as dodgeball and tennis and JAG 

Wraparound Care.  Children must not be left alone in the car park. Some staff have found children 

wandering around the car park in the morning alone which is a safeguarding issue. If you are running 

late then call the club leader to make them aware and then wait with your child until a member of 

staff can take your child through to the club.  

The best way to avoid issues attending morning clubs is to allow a lot of time to be on time. The club 

leader waits for the majority at the main gate and then needs to go into school to start the club. 

Thank you for helping us keep the children safe. Parents picking up and dropping off at JAG are 

permitted to drive right into the staff car park (please drive extremely slowly). 

Please Label All School Uniform 
Please ensure all school uniform is clearly labelled.  If uniform is found then the Year 6 helpers make 

sure the item gets returned to the correct child. 

There are lots of items currently in lost property labelled with children who are no longer at our 

school which may be cause these items have been bought second hand and not renamed.  If lost 

they cannot be returned to their owner.  It was great to see so many people supporting the PTA 

second hand uniform sale on Wednesday 18th September. If you buy second hand uniform please 

use a permanent marker to delete old names or cut the old name tags out and clearly re-name with 

your child's name.   



SAFEGUARDING & WELLBEING 

Online Safety 
Online Safety is a huge, current topic for all. Technology is all around and children are accessing the 

internet more and more in the modern world. We therefore have regular Online Safety discussions in 

Computing lessons and have a focus each term on an aspect of Online Safety. Through our newsletter, 

we will let you know what the children are learning in their Online Safety discussions and we will 

keep you updated with the theme of the half term.  

National Online Safety is a group we work with to promote internet safety at Wallace Fields Junior 

School. Our school have an accreditation with the National Online Safety group which reflects our 

commitment to keeping children safe online. Their resources will support parents and carers at home 

too with videos all about internet safety.  

If you want to join our National Online Safety platform, please 

follow  https://nationalcollege.com/enrol/wallace-fields-junior-school 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 



Local MP Christmas Card Competition 
I am excited to announce my upcoming Christmas Card Competition and I would love for your school 

to be involved! This festive competition is open to all primary school students, giving them a 

wonderful opportunity to showcase their creativity and spread some Christmas cheer through their 

designs. I encourage as many schools as possible to participate, and it would be fantastic if your 

students could join in the fun. The competition is a great way to highlight and celebrate the creative 

talents of our young people. The only restrictions are that the design should have a seasonal theme, 

portrait orientation and fit in the box outlined in the attached template.  Please feel free to 

photocopy as many as you require. Here are some key details: 

• Theme: Festive/Seasonal 

• Age Groups: The competition is open to all students from Reception to Year 6. 

• Submission Deadline: Wednesday 13th November 2024 

•  Prizes: There will be a small prize for the winner and two runners up. The overall winning 

design will be featured on the front of my official Christmas card this year. 

• Submission: Please send all entries to Helen Maguire MP at Global House, 1 Ashley Road, 

Epsom, KT18 5AD. Please ensure each entry clearly includes the student's full name along 

with their age and school. 

If you would like any further information, or would like details on our data protection policy, please 

contact Ellie on 020 7219 1013 or elliec.finch@parliament.uk7.   I look forward to seeing the 

wonderful designs from your students! 

Kind regards, Helen. 

Rt. Hon. Helen Maguire MP for Epsom and Ewell  

 
7mailto:elliec.finch@parliament.uk 



Christmas Photo Sessions Available to Book 

 



 



Girl Footballers Needed 

 



Bourne Hall Events 

 

 



 



 


